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Tel:  0191 232 8054 
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‘Reach for the Stars’ 

  
 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 
Despite COVID, we have had a very good half term with children happy to be 
in class and meeting all their friends again.  
 
 
COVID - UPDATE   
Unfortunately, due to increasing positive cases in school we will not be changing any of our 
routines and procedures introduced as part of our risk assessment and response to the 
pandemic.   
 
 
Relationships, Sex and Health Education (RSHE) 
In line with government guidance, we have produced a policy and adopted the Diocesan 
MAT Programme of study. We would like to consult with all parents about the contents. The 
policy and programme of study can be found on the school website in the parent section. A 
paper copy can also be collected from the school office.  
 
YR6 parents in particular need to look at the non-statutory sex education elements that we 
have included. These can be found on the last page of the programme of study. Please 
email any thoughts of questions to admin@christchurch.newcastle.sch.uk.  
 
The consultation will end on Friday 5th November, 2021.  
 
 
Parents Evening – Alternative Arrangements 
Unfortunately, due to continuing positive cases in school, we will not be hosting parents 
evening this term. Instead, teachers will write a short interim report for your child which will 
be sent to parents/carers via email from admin at the end of November. Please remember if 
you have any concerns or worries, telephone school to make an appointment to speak to the 
class teacher.  
 
The main purpose of the report is to inform you about the progress your child is making 
particularly in English and mathematics.  

 
 
Curriculum Enrichment 
Please see the school website for latest photos of recent activities in school. Hopefully, we’ll 
put the harvest singing on their too.  
 
 
Enjoy the half-term. School reopens on Monday 1st November.  
 
 
Mrs Furno 
Head Teacher 
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